### NOTICE OF MOTION

I, Felicity Foy (Te Hiku Community Board Councillor representative) give notice that at the next Te Hiku Community Board meeting to be held on 7 December 2021, I intend to move the following motion:

#### MOTION

That the Te Hiku Community Board recommends that the Far North District Council approve the occupation and use of 1.5 car parking spaces (8.5m of legal road reserve) in front of the Waterfront Café and Bar, Waterfront Road Mangonui to be approved as a formal license to occupy to the Waterfront Café and Bar.

### **RATIONALE**

Covid safe social distance regulations have adversely affected the alfresco dining area outside the Waterfront Café and Bar, Waterfront Road, Mangonui. The property owner has requested permission to expand the existing outdoor area (functioning since 1995) over 1<sup>1/2</sup> carparks (8.5m).

The staged photo of the outdoor dining tables is too close under guidelines. The footpath shown is on the owner's private property but has been used as a public footpath since acquisition 35 years ago and probably since the blue 'Lescher Building' was erected in 1902. The Mangonui boardwalk that is currently under construction will provide additional footpath and car park areas. There is no conflict with pedestrians. The Board therefore requests the Council to formally approve a licence to occupy the 8.5m of legal road reserve in front of the Waterfront Café and Bar for the purposes of alfresco dining.

I commend this Notice of Motion to the Te Hiku Community Board for consideration.

# **ATTACHMENTS**

## 1 - Photographs of the area

Signed: Felicity Foy, Te Hiku Community Board Councillor representative

Signed: Adel Gardner, Chairman Te Hiku Community Board

Sheryl Bainbridge Te Hiku Community Board

Baising





